University of Washington INTERDEPARTMENTAL CORRESPONDENCE

Date March 6, 1942

President L. P. Sieg Education Hall Campus

Dear President Sieg:

In accordance with your request, here is a rough draft of the sort of thing that might go into the proposed letter to be sent to a selected list of college presidents in an area where it would seem suitable for Japanese-American students to attend.

I can not refrain from expressing my own personal enthusiasm over your willingness to try to secure human-itarian treatment for our evacuees.

Yours very truly,

Robert W. O'Brien

Robert WO'Brien

Assistant to the Dean

RWO:cg